
 

 

 

 

December 27, 2019 

 

 

Derek Ranta, District Manager 

Columbia Resource Company (CRC) 

PO Box 61726 

Vancouver, WA 98666 

 

RE: Approval of Additional Work Request for Central Transfer Station (CTS) Access Improvement 

 

Dear Mr. Ranta, 

 

Pursuant to Article 22.5 Contractor Compensation for Additional Work of the Solid Waste Recycling, 

Transfer, Transportation and Out-of-County Disposal Contract (Contract), CRC on November 19, 2019 

submitted a request to the county to adjust the tipping fee to compensate CRC for engineering and design 

costs associated with future CTS access improvements. I have reviewed the staff briefing prepared by Solid 

Waste Operations staff regarding the additional work. 

 

Solid Waste Operations staff has recommended that the CRC request for additional work be approved by 

the County.  I am therefore approving a $.09 per ton adjustment to the 2020 tip fee based on the contractual 

formula described in Article 22.5.  Per the terms and conditions of Article 22.5 Contractor Compensation 

for Additional Work, the tip fee calculation is to be spread out over the remaining years of the term of the 

contract and recalculated on an annual basis based on actual tonnage, revenue generated and remaining 

principle. 

 

Per your notification letter, the adjustment for additional work will become effective January 1, 2020. If 

you have any questions, please feel free to contact Travis Dutton at (564) 397-8103. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Shawn Henessee 

County Manager 

 

Cc: Alan Melnick 

 Janis Koch 

 Travis Dutton 
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